Linda,
The following information requesting a deed transfer was sent to Tom Smith.

According to my records, Elmer Lee purchased 5 graves in the old section of the cemetery - Section 52 - Lot 203.  The deed copy shows the purchased took place on May 19, 1966. Grave 1 and grave 2 have already been used and graves 3, 4, & 5 are still available.

There is a letter dated September 9, 1985 indicating that the three remaining graves were to be sold (transferred) to Paul and Jean Lee. 

The letter dated May 16, 2012 explains the relationship of all parties.  If I am reading it correctly, Paul is the grandson of Elmer Lee who was the original owner of the graves.
Summary:

Transfer graves 3, 4, &5 - Section 52 - Lot 203 to Paul and Jean Lee

Deed will be mailed to:

Paul and Jean Lee

7739 Cooley Road

Ravenna, Ohio 44266

